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     The seventh student senate meeting was held on Thursday, May 18, 2017, at 15:00 in the 

Student Dean's meeting room with the Sakarya University Student Dean (Assoc. Prof. Dr. Ahmet 

Özmen), Student Dean's Secretary (Mustafa Kemal KÖSE), and senate member students. The 

following topics were discussed/exchanged views: 

• Student Dean Assoc. Prof. Dr. Ahmet ÖZMEN provided information about the "Foreign 

Language Measurement and Evaluation System" to be implemented in the new term. 

 

• Answering the senate members' questions, Assoc. Prof. Dr. Ahmet ÖZMEN stated that the 

application would be valid for students entering in 2017, and students who entered in 2016 

and earlier would not be affected by the prepared application. 

 

• Student Senate Member Yasin USTA noted that giving a letter grade instead of the "MU" 

grade would be more positive for students. He also said that since the issue is new, this 

information being shared is important for announcing it to other students. 

 

• Student Senate Member Fatih SERT stated that 10 courses were opened in the summer school 

at the law faculty, but most of these courses could not be taken due to conflicts, which would 

cause semester extension. He also requested that course conflicts be ignored by the system for 

students who take the course during the semester and meet the attendance requirement. 

Additionally, he mentioned that the law faculty parking lot being gravel causes damage to 

vehicles and does not leave a good impression on guests. 

 

• Student Senate Member Yasin GÜL stated that no courses could be opened in the summer 

school in the Turkish Language and Literature department due to the department head not 

approving, and requested from the student dean's office to ensure course opening as enough 

signatures were collected. He also noted that there is excessive deterioration at the entrance of 

the Arts and Sciences (D) block and a renovation need exists. 

 

• Student Senate Member Sinem TOÇOĞLU, thanking for being part of such a formation as 

she will graduate this year, mentioned that there are renovation works for the athletics track at 

the Sports Sciences Faculty, and it would be better for future students if athletics instructors' 

opinions are taken to create a more suitable track. She also explained the difficulties due to 

the lack of a canteen in the faculty. 
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